
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Housing Agency Retirement Trust 

 

                                            

NEWS FLASH 
 
Date: June 15, 2021 
    
To: All Participants of the Housing Agency Retirement Trust - Qualified Plan and those 

Participants if Applicable participating in the HART 457b Deferred Compensation Plan  
 

From: The HART Board of Trustees  
 

Re: Share Class changes on the Vanguard Target Retirment Funds – Effective June 15, 2021 
 

Dear Participant: 
 

NOTHING BUT GOOD NEWS WITH THIS CHANGE! 
 

All 12 of the Vanguard Target Retirement Funds have been changed to the Institutional Share 
Class effective June 15, 2021. This change REDUCED the cost of the Management Basis 
Points on each fund. This represents a 0.05% reduction in the net expense ratio, from a 0.14% 
average across the Target Date Options tier to 0.09%. The move results in an estimated total 
annual savings of $22,471 across the Defined Contribution and Non-Qualified Plans 
 

There is no action required on your part what so ever.  If you are participating in any of these 
Funds and would like to follow their investment performance, objective and strategies, below 
is a list of the fund names and the applicable Ticker Symbol: 
 

FUND NAME TICKER 

Institutional Target Retirement Income Fund VITRX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2015 Fund VITVX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2020 Fund VITWX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2025 Fund VRIVX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2030 Fund VTTWX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2035 Fund VITFX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2040 Fund VIRSX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2045 Fund VITLX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2050 Fund VTRLX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2055 Fund VIVLX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2060 Fund VILVX 

Institutional Target Retirement 2065 Fund VSXFX 
 

 
 

 

Vanguard Target Retirement Funds are built to deliver long-term performance. 
 
 

As a reminder, the HART Trustees review each investment fund a minimum of twice a year to 
determine whether the fund is providing a competitive investment return in comparison to other 
investments in similar investment securities. The Trustees follow a set of policy guidelines that 
calls for the Trustees to consider terminating an investment fund that (1) has investment results 
that are substantively below the returns of a comparable peer group of competitor funds, 
and/or, (2) institutes any policies which the Trustees do not believe are in the best interests of 
HART participants. 

 
 

Executive Director Marketing Director Plan Administrator Record Keeper 
    

Ed Johnston, CPA Bill Whobrey Mercer (US), Inc. ADP Retirement Services 
13413 Forest Springs Drive P.O. Box 6466 400 West Market Street PO Box 22669 

Louisville, KY  40245 Louisville, KY  40206 Suite 700 Louisville, KY  40252-0669 
502-551-7420 502-681-5301 Louisville, KY  40202 1-800-798-2044 

ejohnston@hal1.org billw@hartretire.com 502-561-4500 973-712-7594 Fax 
   kelly.mcgill@adp.com 

TRUSTEES 
 

Chairman 
Jim Coleman 
P. O. Box 39 
Camden, AR  71711 
870-390-9411 

jrc@chacamden.com 

 

   Vice-Chairman 
Wavid Wray 
420 S. 8th Street 
Louisville, KY  40203 
502-569-4889 
502-569-4907 Fax 

wray@lmha1.org 

 
James Cox 
450 N. Church Street 
Greensboro, NC  27401 
336-303-3116 
336-378-1307 Fax 
jcox@gha-nc.org 
 
Greg Price 
422 Chestnut Street 
Gadsden, AL  35901 
256-547-2501 
256-549-1626 Fax 

gprice@ggha.org 

gprice@ggha.org 
 
Beryl R. Pitre 
P.O. Box 499 
Raceland, LA  70394 
985-537-5289 
985-537-0496 Fax 
beryl.pitre@lphousing.org 
 
Denise Marie Roper 
901 N. Broadway 
Knoxville, TN  37917 
865-403-1100 
865-594-8743 Fax 
droper@kcdc.org 
 
Angela Strickland 
1126 Albany Street 
Brunswick, GA  31520 
912-265-1334 
912-265-1280 Fax 

astrickland@brunswickpha.org 
 
Matt Moran 
1834 West 24th Street 
Joplin, MO  64804 
417-624-4514 
417-626-8463 (Fax) 
mmoran@joplinpha.org 



 
You may access your personal account through the website www.hart-retire.com or by calling 888-801-3534. 
 
As Trustees, who are all participants in the Plan, we are continuously reviewing the Plan and seeking ways to further 
improve and expand HART’s potential. It continues and always has been our intention to provide the best possible 
retirement for employees of Housing Agencies.  
 
Thank you for your partnership with us and your on-going support. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call the Record Keeper at 1-800-798-2044. 
 
Kindest Regards, 
 
The Trustees 

 
   

 

http://www.hart-retire.com/

